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Cooperative Extension/4-H Office

777 E. Rialto Ave., San Bernardino, CA 92415

Pone: (909)387-2179 Fax: (909)387-3306

E-Mail: caeggleston@ucdavis.edu Web: http://cesanbernardino.ucdavis.edu/
Upcoming Events

April 3, 2004

Chino Classic Horse Show

April 10, 2004
South Section Leaders' Council Meeting at Mt. Sac.

April 13, 2004
County Calendar Meeting for the 2004/2005 year, 6:00 pm at 


the County 4-H Office 

April 13, 2004
Teen Council Meeting 6:00 pm at the County 4-H Office. 

April 13, 2004
All-Star Intent to Apply due to the County 4-H Office.

April 16-18, 2004
South Section Leaders Forum

April 17, 2004
Horsemastership at Heritage Park

April 24, 2004
Fashion Revue & Expressive Arts at the County 4-H Office

May 15-23, 2004
San Bernardino County Fair

May 25, 2004

County Council Meeting 7:00 pm, Elections (note change of 





date for May Meeting)

! ~ ATTENTION ~ !

Changes in Record Book Judging and Star Ranks:


Record Book Judging change:  In addition to the three selections of 
projects that you can be judged in at our County Record Book Judging, you 
can now also be judged in Achievement, Citizenship and Leadership.  You can 
go out for all three of these categories, but only be the county winner in 
one while still going out for 3 elective projects and being a county winner 
in one of the electives.

Star Rank change:  Star ranks will now be awarded by the County.  All books which are up for a star rank will be turned in to the county and will be reviewed by a committee.

Any questions on these policies, please call the 4-H Office.
County Calendar Meeting

There will be a calendar meeting on April 13, 2004 at the County 4-H Office. We will be discussing the 2004/2005 4-H year and plans. Please send a representative from each club. Contact the County 4-H Office with questions.

County Teen Council Update

The County Teen Council will be meeting on Tuesday April 13, 2004 at 6:00 pm at the County 4-H Office. We will be having elections for the 2004/2005 year. If you are interested in running you must attend this meeting. Contact Gayle Champlin at (909)877-0037 for more information.

The County Teen Council is open to all 4-H teens ages 13 and up. If you are interested in joining the County Teen Council E-Mail List send an E-Mail with your name and E-Mail address to Cody Johnson at teenangel86@earthlink.net.

Cal Focus 2004

The delegates of the 2004 Cal Focus are putting together personal care bags for children who are placed in the care of the county. These bags will consist of a blanket, toothbrush, toothpaste, hairbrush, shampoo, conditioner, lotion, and a stuffed animal. We would appreciate it if members and their families would donate any of these items to help us start filling the bags. Contact Cristina Conver at (909)225-0291.

New Policy from the State Office

When getting donations or sponsors for shows, fairs, etc., we can list them on T-Shirts. However, it must be clearly stated: We thank our sponsors; Thanks to our sponsors; In appreciation of; etc. Be sure there is never any listing on a 4-H Uniform! Contact the County 4-H Office with any questions.

Fashion Revue and Expressive Arts

Fashion Revue and Expressive Arts will be held on Saturday April 24, 2004 at the County Office. Entries are due April 13, 2004. Contact Terry Roberts at (909)388-4504 for information on Fashion Revue or Candy Curley at (909)987-1556 for information on Expressive Arts.

Funding for Youth

The Hitachi Foundation's Yoshiyama Award annually honors up to twelve high school seniors from around the country for their community-service activities. The award is accompanied by a gift of $5,000 dispensed over two years. Students must be nominated for the award. The deadline for nominations is April 1, 2004. More information is available at http://www.hitachi.org/yoshiyama/index.html 

The 31st Colgate Youth for America Campaign has been extended to April 15, 2004. Youth for America is a chance for 4-H Clubs to win up to $2,000 each for their most creative and best-executed community service projects. Current entry forms are available at www.youthforamerica.com 

The International Youth Foundation is accepting applications for its Youth Action Net Award, which provides $500 to individuals ages 18-24 who lead projects that promote social change and connect youths with local communities. Projects should have the potential for growth or duplication. The application deadline is April 18, 2004. For more information, go to www.youthactionnet.org/mingrants.php 

The Gloria Barron Prize for Young Heroes seeks nominations for its 2004 award. The Barron Prize honors young leaders ages 8-18 who have made a significant positive difference to people and our planet. Each year, ten national winners each receive $2,000 to support their service work or higher education. Nomination deadline for 2004 is April 30, 2004. For more information and to nominate, visit www.barronprize.org 

Wanted

The San Bernardino County Horse Advisory is looking for a donation of an old travel trailer that can be used as a horse show office. Something that can just sit, it doesn't need to be road worthy. If you have or know someone who has anything they are willing to donate, please call Nikki Wilson at (760)868-5583.

Horsemastership

Horsemastership will be held on Saturday April 17, 2004 starting at 9:00 am at Heritage Park Equestrian Center in Rancho Cucamonga. For more information and an entry form see your horse leader or contact Jill Meisser at (909)980-5838.

Watershed Restoration

Help restore areas of your local forest! Students can earn school community service  hours. This is a fun and educational day in the forest for all ages. There will be a meeting on April 17, 2004 from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm. For more information contact the 4-H Office.

Dairy Herdsman Shortcourse

The Dairy Herdsman Shortcourse is designed for working dairy employees. Its purpose is to provide the people who do the actual work on the dairy the opportunity to receive information about the latest technology and training in all aspects of dairy management. Personnel from University of California Cooperative Extension, UC School of Veterinary Medicine, UC Riverside, and California State University-Fresno will assist in instruction. The seminar will consist of morning classroom teaching with afternoons providing hands-on training. Notebook with written handouts will be provided to each participant. The seminar will be held on May 4-6, 2004 at the Chino Fairgrounds. For more information contact the 4-H County Office.

San Gabriel Fair - April 23-25

Jennifer Munoz and Candy Curley are helping as Small Livestock Directors with the San Gabriel Fair, which is at the Chino Fairgrounds, April 23 - 25.  There are many areas to enter. Small or large livestock can be delivered Fri. evening or Sat. morning but they stay there until Sun. afternoon. There are arts and crafts, clothing, photography, educational displays and posters, food preservation, vegetables and fruits, cakes, cookies, place settings, plants, entomology, bees, eggs, rocketry, computers, electricity, science projects, etc. It is a fun fair that is sponsored by L.A. County but they would like more people from San Bernardino County to attend. They have showmanship; and our county can practice showing large livestock too, whether you have these animals or not, they will let you use them. They have Beef Belles and Beaus, and Lads and Ladies Lead. A packet was sent to each community leader but the entry forms didn't include all of the division and class numbers needed to enter so please give us a call if you want more information to attend. There is also a dog show on Sunday.  They have an auction on Sunday for food baskets and cookies and cakes, etc. and an awards ceremony at about 2:00 p.m. 
      If you are attending the Fashion Revue or Expressive Arts, you can still enter exhibits, arts and crafts, food items, etc. and bring them by Fri. the 23rd   between 4:30-8:00 p.m. or Sat. between 7:30-8:30 a.m. All entries need to stay until Sunday afternoon after the awards ceremony. Entry fees are $3.00 for large livestock entries, $2.00 for small livestock entries, no entry fee for showmanship classes, $.75 for posters and educational displays, dog show entries are $3.00. Entries are due between April 1-12.The fair is located at Central and Edison to the east parking lot.  We hope to see some more people from San Bernardino County  at this very enjoyable fair!  
                                    Candy Curley
Carrie Curley - Youth Director of the Small Livestock (909) 987-1556
Jennifer Munoz (909) 989-7138
Christina and Elizabeth Munoz, Fair Assistants


Fashion Revue and Expressive Arts - April 24

Those of you who want to learn more about modeling clothes or to continue displaying your current creations and would like to attend an interesting, informative clothing class, don't miss out on the Fashion Revue to show your duds - decorating; sewing construction ability; creatively recycling some clothing items; or buying and accessorizing selectively. Also, here is a great opportunity to get your arts and crafts judged and awarded before the San Bernardino Fair (entries due on April 25 - the next day). The packets will be sent out to the community leaders the week of March 22 so make sure you get them in on time (by April 13th). Come join the fun!  Also, we will be making an awesome Mother's Day craft in between your activities! Don't Miss Out!

Terry Roberts - Fashion Revue (909) 338-4504
                     Candy Curley - Expressive Arts (909) 987-1556
Results from the 1st Annual Scottsdale Youth Horse Judging Contest held February 21, 2004

Katie Beaumont: 3rd halter, 15th performance, 8th Reasons, 8th Overall

Pass Pioneers 4-H Club, Riverside County

Carrie Curley: 5th halter, 4th performance, 9th Reasons, 3rd overall

Rancho Rebels 4-H Club

Kierstie Hogue: 17th halter, 6th performance, 13th Reasons, 12th overall

High Desert Challengers 4-H Club

Maloree McElvain: 9th halter, 5th performance, 2nd Reasons, 4th overall

High Desert Challengers 4-H Club

Brooke Pashky: 14th halter, 14th performance, 6th Reasons, 13th overall

High Desert Challengers 4-H Club

Sarah Wilson: 6th halter, 8th performance, 7th Reasons, 6th overall

High Desert Challengers 4-H Club

Team #1: Maloree, Carrie, Brooke, 4th halter, 2nd performance, 2nd Reasons, 3rd overall

Team #2: Sarah, Katie, Kierstie, 3rd halter, 4th performance, 4th Reasons, 4th overall

Congratulation to all!

Intent to Apply for All-Star

Are you interested in becoming a 2004-2006 San Bernardino County All-Star? Do you meet these criteria? Are you 14 years old as of January 1, 2004 and have you earned your Gold or Emerald Star rank? If you answered yes to both of these questions and you are interested in being a 2004-2006 San Bernardino County All-Star you may apply. You need to fill out the Intent to Apply for All-Star (below) and send it to the County 4-H Office by April 13, 2004. Once we have received your Intent to Apply for All-Star we will send you a packet that includes the All-Star Handbook and Application. Applications are due to the County 4-H Office by May 17, 2004. All-Star Selection will be held on Saturday June 5, 2004 at the County 4-H Office. Good luck!

	Name:
	

	Club:
	

	Birthdate:
	

	Address:
	

	

	E-Mail:
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Presented by High Desert Magic 4-H Agility and Paw Prints Dog Club

Who: Any 4-Her enrolled in dog agility, Paw Prints members, and friends

What: Agility Fun Runs, Tunnelers courses, and a

jumpers course. The entry fee will be 1 (animal -

related) new children's book per dog (grades 1-5

appropriate.) There will be a novice and advanced

and a standard course!

When: April 3rd From 10:00am to 1:00pm. At 12:00 will be a lunch for $2.00 consisting of a Hot Dog, drink, and chips.

Where: Nancy Winters Agility Field. Contact Nancy at 760-240-0551 or e-mail at FargsMom@aol.com 
Why: All books and money will benefit a child in our community with the gift of literature. The books will be donated to P.Js Pals literacy program.

Hope to see you there!

Flyer by Tyler McGee
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20™ ANNUAL
CALIFORNIA RANGE AND
NATURAL RESOURCES CAMP

JUNE 20-25, 2004 ELKUS YOUTH RANCH
HALF MOON BAY, CALIFORNIA

A camp for people 15-18 years old.
Sessions and Activities include:

Riparian Watershed Management
Rangeland Management
Wildiife Management

Field Projects

Forestry

Careers

Recreation

Private & Public Lands
Rangeland-Urban Interface
Tour of Operating Ranch
Mock Town Council Meeting

Sponsored By:
California Section of the Society for Range Management

U.C. Cooperative Extension

Callifornia Association of Resource Conservation Districts (CARCD's)
Host District - San Mateo County RCD

East Bay Municipal Utlty District

U.S. Navy - Natural Resources Program

Natural Resources Conservation Service

For more information contact
Mary Kimball, Northern California 530-795-1520
Edie Jacobsen, Souther California 619-532-3618




Come join the High Desert Challengers 4-H dog project in Mojave Narrows Park on the first of May to play games and improve your skills!  A day of fun with you and your dog.

See you there

RSVP with Kathy Alsky at 760-956-1176 or Brandi Hoberland at 

760-868-3122

You’re still welcome to come if you miss the RSVP!

Appreciate 


San Bernardino County 4-H

Classified Center

Attention:  All 4-H families, members, leaders

Now that our newsletter is no longer a penalty mail publication we can have classified ads.  This will be for 4-H only and not open to the public in general.  The ads are free and will run for one month.  Ads can be resubmitted for up to three months.  New ads will take preference over ads previously run.  We will devote one page per month to classified ads on a first come first served basis.  Only your phone number will be listed.  We will not list names or addresses because of personal safety considerations.

These can be buy, sell, trade, free, congratulations, birthdays, anniversaries, awards or 4-H events.  Ads must be in by the 15th of the month to be placed in the following month's newsletter.  San Bernardino County 4-H does not assume any responsibility for the condition of goods or the buying, selling or trading of anything.  This is a "buyer beware" situation where each person must take responsibility for their own actions.

The 4-H county advisor will monitor all adds for appropriateness.  Ads must be in by the 15th of the month to be in the next month’s newsletter.

We accept: 

FAX (909-387-3306) 

E-mail caeggleston@ucdavis.edu 

US Mail     San Bernardino County 4-H

                   777 E. Rialto Avenue

                   San Bernardino, CA 92415

NO PHONE IN ADS WILL BE ACCEPTED

 We are providing this as a service to all those 4-H volunteers, members and supporters that call in to tell us about the things they have that might benefit someone else but they do not know how to get the word out to the 4-H community.  Please use this service wisely, remember we are now published on the web for everyone’s viewing.  Anyone under 18 will have to have the signature of a parent or legal guardian to submit an ad.

Classified Advertisement Submission Form

 San Bernardino County 4-H Classified Ads

Name of Person Requesting Placement of Ad:

Association with 4-H (Club member, leader, parent of member, Club etc.)

Ad copy as you would like it to appear: (Color, size, dimensions, etc.)

Phone number you wish to be placed in the ad: (Don’t forget your area code)

Signature of Parent or Legal Guardian if person placing ad is under 18:
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